USASA Board of Directors Meeting 
(via Conference Call) 
August 17, 2011

Meeting called to order 9:00 pm EDT     

  

Roll call: President, Richard Groff; Vice President Bill Bosgraaf; Treasurer, Toni Briggs-McGee; Secretary, Shonna Schroedl;  Region I Director, Fritz Marth; Region II Director, Bruno Trapikas;  Region III Director Rob Lavielle; Region IV Director, Dan Trainor; Region I Deputy Director, Tony Falcone; Region II Deputy Director, Bill Davey; Region III Deputy Director, Darius Ejlali;  At-Large Director, Jim Hamilton; At-Large Director, John Motta; At-Large Director, Jim Hamilton
  

Guests:   
Excused: Mike Maloney
    

Agenda Items:
1 Minutes from the following NBOD meetings were discussed and approved - July 14, 2011 approved.  July 16, 2011 approved.  August 3, 2011 approved.

2 Georgia Insurance Issue – Richard Groff discussed that Georgia Soccer has requested to be allowed to opt out of accident medical insurance and purchase liability insurance only.  K&K has approved this.  Georgia Soccer feels that most players have primary insurance and that this will allow them to grow significantly.  This would leave Georgia with no participant accident medical insurance, USASA is not liable since K&K has approved.  Georgia may have up to 25% of registered players, opt out of accident medical insurance, per agreement with K&K. Rob Lavielle made a motion to allow Georgia Soccer to have a general liability plan only, Toni Briggs-McGee seconded.  Motion passed, Bruno Trapikas and Jim Hamilton voted no.

3 Special Committee on Premier Team and Player Registration Fees – John Motta made a motion to appoint a Special Committee to develop a policy regarding Premier Teams and Player Registration Fees, this committee will meet two times by phone and have a consensus by September 8.  Dan Trainor seconded.  Tim Busch, Lori Stoneburner, Branko Illic, Gerhard Mengel, Bob Kepner, Russel Rankenburg, Cezar  Wisloski-Wasecki, Jim Sadowski, Tony Falcone, Mike Maloney are the recommended individuals.  Motion passed.

4 Player Registration Fees for September 1, 2011 – The NBOD discussed possible new player registration fees and will wait for the Special Committee on Player Registration fees to issue their recommendations. Bruno Trapikas made a budget amendment to remove $325,000 from the insurance expense line item.  Darius Ejlali seconded.  Motion passed.  Bruno Trapikas made a motion for a budget amendment to create a line item called program development with $325,000.  Rob Lavielle seconded.  Motion passed.  Toni Briggs-McGee and Jim Hamilton voted no.

5 Online Registration Committee Vision Report – Richard Groff requested that all NBOD members read the report and send all comments to Barb Trainor.  

6 Special Committee on Bylaws Report – Richard Groff requested that all NBOD members read the Bylaws Report.  The Special Committee on Bylaws Report will be discussed with the membership at the Midyear Meeting in October.

7 Executive Session- The NBOD entered into Executive Session.

 
.

The next NBOD call will be August 31, 2011 at 9:00 pm EDT.

Meeting adjourned at 11:12 pm EDT. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shonna Schroedl, USASA Secretary
